FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  February 25, 2010

National Press Club Newsmakers Contact: Bob Weiner 301-283-0821 or 202-306-1200 weinerpublic@comcast.net
(ADVISORY--NATIONAL PRESS CLUB “NEWSMAKERS” NEWS CONF):
4-STAR GEN. BARRY McCAFFREY, SAN ANTONIO SPURS OWNER PETER HOLT, VVMF PRESIDENT JAN SCRUGGS TO REPORT ON VIETNAM TRIP BY VETERANS; 
URGE RECONCILIATION, DEMINING, EDUCATION 

FRI., FEB. 26, 10:00AM, NATIONAL PRESS CLUB, ZENGER ROOM,
14th and F STREETS NW, 13TH FLOOR;  McCaffrey to issue written report 
(Washington, DC) – Four-Star General Barry McCaffrey (USA, Ret), San Antonio Spurs Owner Peter Holt, and Vietnam Veterans Memorial Fund President Jan Scruggs will report on a week-long trip of a delegation of Vietnam veterans and their families to Vietnam, at a National Press Club “Newsmakers” News Conference.  The event will be at 10:00 AM Friday, February 26, at the National Press Club, 14th and F Streets, NW, on the 13th Floor, in the Zenger Room.  The three Vietnam veterans will issue a report on the group’s mission to support demining activities, dedicate a school, and meet with top Vietnamese government and economic leaders.
Vietnam veterans and their families who participated on the delegation trip will participate in the news conference. 
One interesting note was the delegation’s meeting with former Vietnam veterans who had been opposing combatants.  McCaffrey reported “a spirit of reconciliation and mutual respect.”  

On the trip, the delegation announced a one million dollar U.S. government grant to VVMF’s Project RENEW to conduct demining activities in Vietnam.  “More than 1000 Vietnamese a year are killed or injured by unexploded military munitions. There remain 350,000 metric tons,” McCaffrey stated, calling the mine situation “a continuing disaster.”  The grant was the result of the leadership of Rep. John Murtha, (D-Pa.). “Rep. Murtha was a long-time supporter of VVMF and our international humanitarian program,” said Jan Scruggs. “As a Vietnam veteran who himself returned to that country, Murtha was aware of the problems and we are very grateful for his assistance.”
While Vietnam “has modernized dramatically” and “increased its economy with entrepreneurial activity and external investment,” serious problems remain, McCaffrey reports. He hopes the VVMF’s mission of demining, education, and economic cooperation “will gain increased U.S. Congressional support.”
MEDIA NOTE:  Following the Vietnam discussion, McCaffrey, now Adjunct  Professor of International Relations at West Point and a national security and drug policy expert in the media, will be available to discuss the situations in Afghanistan, Pakistan, Iraq, Yemen, and Haiti.  He has served as National Drug Policy Director, SouthCom Commander, and a commander in the Gulf War, and has made numerous recent missions to the countries involved.
Link to Gen. McCaffrey’s report: http://www.mccaffreyassociates.com/pdfs/Vietnam_AAR_January_2010.pdf
More information: Bob Weiner of National Press Club Newsmakers 301-283-0821/202-306-1200 
